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Montenegro welcomes [head of delegation] and the delegation of the Plurinational State of Bolivia. 

Montenegro recognizes the efforts made by the authorities to improve the institutional and legislative frameworks for human rights. We commend the Government of Bolivia for becoming a party to all international human rights instruments. However, we have noted the lack of timely reporting to several treaty bodies. We would like to ask the Delegation if they could elaborate on the main domestic challenges that need to be addressed in order to reduce the number of overdue reports. 
We welcome the strengthening of the institutional framework for the elimination of racism and all forms of discrimination, in particular the establishment of the National Committee against Racism and Discrimination. We would be grateful if the delegation of Bolivia elaborate on the activities undertaken to fully implement the 2012-2015 Policy against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and to increase resources for the effective functioning of the Committee?  
We noted that the Human Rights Committee indicated that Bolivia must ensure the application of the legislative and normative framework in the area of the eradication of child labour and sexual exploitation of minors, ensuring that the offences are effectively investigated, prosecuted and penalized. Montenegro would like to know how Bolivia is addressing this issue and the measures implemented to put an end to corporal punishment in all areas.  

Montenegro would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Bolivia:

1. to intensify efforts to prevent violence against women, particularly domestic and sexual violence, and to improve access of women to the judicial system;
2. to undertake activities to prevent sexual abuse of children in schools, to investigate such abuses and bring perpetrators to trial; and to provide victims with protection, access to justice, redress and health care.

Mr President, to conclude Montenegro would like to welcome the Plurinational State of Bolivia as a new member of the Human Rights Council in 2015 and to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Bolivia in their efforts towards promoting and protecting human rights at all levels. Thank you.
